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Chair’s Summary 

 

On 6 May 2024, the Peacebuilding Commission (PBC) Central African Republic Configuration 

(CAR) convened an Ambassadorial-level meeting to discuss the country’s peacebuilding 

priorities, in particular those aimed at ensuring a concerted and unified approach in support to 

holding inclusive, credible, transparent and peaceful local elections in October 2024.  





development of the NDP 2024-2028 and encouraged multilateral partners, including the 

IFIs, to support the implementation of the plan through coordinated and coherent approach. 

 The role of women and youth in peacebuilding, politics, and development is a prerequisite 

for durable peace. They called for their full, equal, and meaningful participation in the local 

elections. 

 The PBF’s support to CAR has been important in support of inclusion and localized 

approaches. They recommended that the Fund supports the holding of the local elections. 

 They called on the international community to provide financial and in-kind assistance 

towards the organization of successful local elections. 

 They underscored the Commission’s continued support to the country and encouraged 

partners to redouble their efforts and support to consolidating peace dividends in CAR, in 

line with national ownership and priorities.   

 

10.  In his concluding remarks, the Chair of the PBC Central African Republic (CAR) 

Configuration, H.E. Mr. Omar Hilale, reiterated his call to the international community, 

particularly to PBC members, to support the holding of local elections, which are critical for 

promoting inclusivity and consolidating local democracy, good governance and peace dividends 

in CAR. Further, he announced his intention to visit CAR in July 2024 expressing hope that by the 


